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REQUEST FROM DOGWOOD FESTIVAL | i

Town Manager Strutner read aloud the following letter of February 27, 1995
addressed to Town Council from Sharon Theiss, Festival Chairperson:

We, the Committee of the Hickory Nut Gorge Dogwood Festival, request the
Town of Lake Lure to suspend the appropriate ordinances during the time the
Dogwood Festival is in session (Saturday, April 22nd-Sunday, April 23rd).

We would further request the use of Community Center, The Town Facilities
by the Arcade Building, the Pavilion on the Point and the bathroom facilities
on the beach and at the marina.

We also need police participation for the SK run and the Parade on Saturday.
A tentative schedule is listed enclosed for your convenience.

Sincerely,
Sharon Theiss, Festival Chairperson. Telephone 625-0204.

After discussion, Commissioner Schichtel moved, seconded by
Commissioner Bush, to suspend the ordinance entitled Peddling Prohibited
(Section 61.01) and associated penalty (Section 61.99), on April 22 and 23, 1995
for the purpose of selling merchandise during the Hickory Nut Gorge Dogwood
Festival. The vote of Approval was unanimous.

DISCUSSION REGARDING STREET SIGNS
AND PLACEMENT OF SIGNS '

Mary Lynne Ray, Deputy Zoning Administrator, presented Council with
copies of a memorandum of March 13, 1995 regarding Status of E-911 Addressing
for Lake Lure, a letter addressed to Fairfield Mountains Property Owners
Association (list of duplicated and near-duplicate street names in Fairfield
Mountains), and a letter addressed to Vista Holdings, Inc. (list of duplicate and
near-duplicate street names in Riverbend). (Copies attached).
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After much discussion, Commissioner Bush moved, seconded by
Commissioner Schichtel, to adopt a street sign replacement policy and do the
following: *

1. The Town will be responsible for installing street signs on public
and private roads inside the Town limits.

2.  Property owners at Fairfield Mountains, Riverbend, and other
subdivisions with private roads will have to purchase any new
sign needed plus associated hardware, and the Town will install
them.

3.  Require the signs to be the standard green reflective signs with
white letters.

- The vote of approval was unanimous.

| ADOPTIONS OF RESOLUTION -- R. S. CENTRAL HIGH SCHOOL

Town Manager Strutner read aloud the following memorandum of March 8,
1995 addressed to the Town of Lake Lure from the R. S. Central Hilltopper Booster
Club (Athletic Facilities Building Project Committee) regarding an Athletic facilities
campaign endorsement from the Town of Lake Lure:

This project is going to be privately funded through a major fund raising
effort by the R. S. Central Booster Club. The committee has a goal to raise
funds and complete projects such as the track, baseball and softball fields,
tennis courts, field house and storage facility, and public address system for
main gym plus auxiliary gym. (See sample mailing)

A site plan of facilities along with a list of committee members and a
sample of campaign endorsements are attached for your approval.

The Town of Lake Lure does hereby endorse the R. S. Central
Athletic Facilities Building Project this day of March 1995.



